Minutes for the Public Library Division (PLD) Board 
Meeting of September 12, 2008
Present:
Robin Beerbower, Todd Dunkelberg, Steve Skidmore, Carol 


Uhte, Colleen Winters.
Robin called the meeting to order at the Salem Public Library at 11:15 AM.
Introductions were made.
There was consensus that the agenda was complete.
Carol moved and Todd seconded to approve the minutes of July 25.  Ayes: all.
The financial report was reviewed.  The statement shows PLD with a positive balance of $4,039.52 in our enterprise fund.  The Support Staff Division (SSD) was given ½ of the profit from the preconference that we co-sponsored with them, even though PLD paid all of the expenses.  SSD will reimburse us for their share of the expenses.  The total of our enterprise fund should be approximately $7,847, once SSD reimburses us.  2010 will be the year that the Public Library Association conference will be in Portland so we will have no preconference program that year.  We may have an Ole dinner or reception.

At the August 29 OLA Board meeting in Eugene, Carol notified the Board that the facilities standards revision had been approved by the PLD membership.  The next OLA Board meeting is October 3 in Salem, and Steve will be Robin’s proxy for PLD.
The following schedule of dates and locations were set for 2008/09:


November 14, 2008, in Salem


January 9, 2008, in Salem


March 6, 2009, in Forest Grove


April 2, 2009, in Salem (OLA annual conference)


June 19, 2009, in Florence


July 24, 2009, location to be determined
Steve reviewed his and Su’s suggestions re: PLD standards survey and the Governance standard:

· That the comments section of the standards survey be reviewed for appropriate comments before each section is revised.

· Steve and Su will contact any director who had a question/concern which the Board can address now.

· That the technology standard be revised every two years.

· That the “Governance” standards be revised in 2008/09 and policies for volunteers, disaster preparedness, and public records/open meetings be included in the list of suggested Board-adopted policy standards.

Steve will take care of preparing the drafts of the new standards for Governance and Technology for the 2009 OLA Conference.  Everyone will review those standards before the next meeting.  Carol will send facilities standards to Todd for posting, and she will send out standards survey results in electronic format to the entire Board.
Robin reviewed Mary’s charges to division chairs.  Those appropriate for PLD included:
· explore CE opportunities for a broader range of staff 
· review PLD bylaws

· revise standards (governance and technology) 
· respond to standards survey

· continue HOLA participation 

· The Board expressed approval for the concept of a workshop that Robin and Carol had suggested.  The subject matter would be technology devices (iPod, MP3 player, etc., podcasting) and the workshop would take place in the fall of 2009, possibly at the Tualatin Public Library. Todd said that Deschutes is doing a 2-hour session on this subject and will report at our next meeting.
The conference program proposals that PLD is considering sponsoring or cosponsoring were reviewed.  These include:
· Preconference on audio books in libraries (Robin/PLD stand-alone)

· Adult storytimes in libraries (Robin/PLD stand-alone)

· Telling your library’s story (Su/PLD stand-alone)

· Open access for all (Colleen and Robin/cosponsor with ACRL)

· Manga and cataloging (cosponsor in name only with TSRT)

· Oregon authors (Robin/cosponsor with Oregon Authors)

· Videopodcasting (Robin/PLD stand-alone)

· New developments in TBABS (Robin/cosponsor with Outreach Round Table)

· Grant writing with Sara Behrman (Abigail/PLD stand-alone)
· PLD business meeting (Robin)

· Ole dinner (Robin)

It was decided that PLD would not cosponsor a program with ACRL on creating a northwest research network or a photo showcase with WCCLS.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 1:30 PM.  

Respectfully submitted,

Stephen Skidmore

Secretary
